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Dear Friends, 

Have you ever heard or said, “Knock on Wood”?  The phrase is considered 

a superstition.  People use this phrase (and the action it describes) to hope-

fully prevent bad luck.  For instance, you may be discussing a particular 

negative event experienced by someone else and you may say, "It's never 

happened to me, knock on wood."  Then, you would look around for a 

solid wooden surface or object to rap your knuckles on – which is increas-

ingly hard to find in our world of plastic and pressboard.  You may also use 

the phrase if you are wishful that something would happen.  For instance, you may be making 

plans for a trip this weekend, while telling someone your plans you may end the phrase with 

"knock on wood" to help everything that needs to fall into place happen thus enabling your 

trip.  I always get a kick out of it when someone knocks on their own head while saying 

“knock on wood” -  that never gets old! 

The exact origin is unknown but we do know a number of things about the history behind, and 

the global use of, the phrase.  The ancient Greeks worshipped the oak as it was sacred to Zeus, 

Celts believed in tree spirits, and both believed that touching sacred trees would bring good 

fortune. Irish lore holds that "touching wood" is a way to thank the leprechauns for a bit of 

luck.  Pagans also held similar beliefs of protective tree spirits.  Chinese and Koreans thought 

the spirits of mothers who died in childbirth remained in nearby trees.  In Spain, they “touch 

wood” whenever an event happens that is thought to bring bad luck. In medieval England, one 

“touched wood” in order to have a private conversation so the tree spirits would neither over-

hear nor interfere.  So, the phrase “touch wood” predates “knock on wood”.  Both phrases, 

however, were predated by a Latin version: “absit omen” - which originates as far back as the 

1400’s and means “far be that omen from us.” A Jewish version also traces the origin of 

“knocking on wood” to the Spanish Inquisition of the 15th century.  At the time, persecuted 

Jews fled to synagogues built of wood, and they devised a coded knock to gain admission.  

Since this practice spared countless lives, it became common to "knock on wood" for good 

luck.   

Like many other pagan and religious practices that were pre-existing, Christianity took and 

adapted the phrase to refer to the life of prayer and devotion.  The phrase was used by Chris-

tians as they prayed using their rosary beads (made of wood, usually oak) as they petitioned 

their Heavenly Father.  The phrase “knocking on wood” also referred to the practice when the 

prayer beads were fingered in times of distress and trouble.  The Christian cross became a sign 

of "good luck" and holding or rubbing a wooden crucifix when danger was near also became a 

common way for Christians to deal with difficulty – hence “knocking on wood”.  I’m not par-

ticularly superstitious as long as I avoid stepping on cracks, putting the toilet paper on the 

wrong way, or picking up pennies with the tail side up!  Still, prayer beads and crucifixes are 

not some magical way either to fix or ward off anything in my opinion.  They simply are tools 

to help me focus and remember to make God a priority in my life.  After all, isn’t that 

what God did for all of us?    

                                                                Not Knocking, Just Saying,                                                                              
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We shared a "cathedral" experience July 1st -- one of the most powerful hours of worship I have ever had 

the honor of being a part of.  We at POUCC are blessed with such amazing spiritual leadership through 

Pastor Bill, Dr. Tom and Terri, and they let out all the "stops" in more ways than one to make our cele-

bration of the Birth Of Our Nation meaningful beyond words.  It was absolutely breathtaking!  This Pa-

triot wanted to be sure to shout this THANK YOU from the mountaintops! 

 

Our Pancake Breakfast that same morning provided nourishment and fellowship in a very special way as well.  Did you 

take note of how AMAZINGLY our Youth were meeting the challenge of serving up breakfast for y'all?  I was so ex-

treeeemly proud of each and every one of them.  Not only were several of them ready and willing at 7:15 AM that morn-

ing, they proved themselves competent in every phase of this project -- from prep, to cooking, to serving, to clean up -- 

and WITH A SMILE!  I never believed I'd be saying this, but I really AM looking forward to our next Pancake Breakfast 

August 5th!  Hope to see you there!  Remember, in addition to breakfast, there will be DOOR PRIZES.  Tickets are be-

ing sold by our Youth Group for a minimum donation of $2.00 towards their major activities. 

 

Our Terrific Tuesday Youth Group Summer Schedule is packed full of fun activities throughout the summer, including 

beach and pool parties, cookouts, bowling and putt-putt golf.  Kids, mentors and parents are having a blast! 

 

It's not too soon to start planning on becoming a part of our Fall Adult Sunday School, which will reconvene after Labor 

Day.  You will have the choice of two classes meeting between services from 9:45-10:45 AM.  What was known as our 

"Angel" class will continue studies in a spirituality vein, and will be group-led.  The topic of study for the second class 

will be Pastor Bill teaching “The Basics of the Christian Faith”. 

  

Beginning September 9th, I will offer combined Sunday School following the Children's Sermon in the early service. 

This will NOT replace the traditional Sunday School between services for this age group, but it will provide a Christian 

Education opportunity for those children whose parents are unable to remain at church following worship. 

 

Enjoy the remainder of the summer! 

 

Joyfully, 

 

 

Beverly Schafer 

Pastoral Assistant 

Pastoral Assistant 

                Financial Update 
Operational Budget as of 06/30/12 

         ACTUAL          BUDGET 

         Jan.-June 2012         Jan.-June 2012 

 Income                 $93,563     $86,883 

 Expenses               $85,579                            $85,695 

 Net                 $  7,984                            $  1,188     

We are still running in the black although we have had several unexpected expenses which will have an im-

pact for the next several months.  Our income is higher than expected due largely to our wonderful Thrift 

Store!  Respectfully submitted, Susie Greiff, Treasurer  
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OPERATIONS TEAM  

         

                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                DEACONS CORNER 

The Operations Team has been busy with a number of projects in the past month.  Among them have 

been: 

1. The critters in our Education wing have been eradicated and the building has been deodorized. 

2. Recycling the old heavy 8 foot tables for new plastic ones. 

3. Service1st has been contracted to maintain our air conditioning system.  

4. The Church was pressure-washed on July 18th. 

5. We are gathering bids to build closets/cabinets on the east wall of the Sanctuary. 

6. Better Barricades has given a bid on curbing (to be done at a later date). 

7. We had a Clean-Up Day on Saturday, July 21st to spread mulch, trim bushes and clean-up around the   

property.       Bob Gaither 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

WEST PROPERTY UPDATE: On Monday July 9th, Pastor Bill, Sher Buller, Tracy Davis, Bob 

Gaither, Reid Hughes, Joe Thompson and Lauren Tromley met to discuss the development of the prop-

erty.  The following items were discussed and consensus reached as to:  

     1.  The projects would entail minimal development—both to keep costs down and to reflect the                 

       theology of environmentalism we want to embrace. 

 2.  The tree trimmer we used recently would be employed to remove dead trees and vines in        

      August. 

 3.  We would need to have the area raked and graded for any work to be done. 

 4.  We need to place a footbridge across the drainage spillway. 

 5.  We need to build a cement pad and pavilion with new service for lights 

       and power. 

 6.  We are looking at implementing most of the work in September/October 

       time frame. 

Hello and welcome to Dog Days. Whew, going to be hot but we’ve come to expect that 

in Florida.  Friends, this month is slow in terms of Deacon activity but we are looking 

at a job description for the Assistant Pastor. Please be aware of visitors and try to con-

tinue making them feel welcome and a part of worship.  And as always, if you have any 

concerns about your worship experience, please let one of the Deacons know; we will 

be happy to address it. With love and fellowship, we move our faith forward.  God 

bless.  Joe Thompson, Chair of Deacons’ Team  
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YOUTH NEWS 

 We’ve had a great Summer so far and our Terrific Tuesdays have been so 

much fun and well attended.  Listed below are the activities for the re-

maining two Tuesdays: 

 

August 7 - COOKOUT - Kaylei Wierzbicki/Jackie Gaither  

August 14 -  POOL PARTY at SCHAFERS -  Bullers/Bob Brewster 

 

If you haven’t already attended, mark your calendars and come spend an 

evening of fun and fellowship.  Fun begins at 6:00 PM.   

 

Lauren Scalf Youth Group Representative 

 

 

SPIRITUAL LIFE GROUP 

On March 17, 2012 there was a Leadership Training for Spiritual Life Teams held 

at the POUCC.  Reverend Bobbie McKay, Ph.D. led the orientation training along 

with her husband Lewis A. Musil.  In attendance from the POUCC were Pastor 

Bill Wassner, Pastoral Assistant Beverly Schafer, Kay Russell, Janna Thompson 

and Sherian Buller.  It was a full day of exploring the research that Bobbi and 

Lew had done and are continuing to do regarding Spiritual Life. 

Their research started with two simple questions: 

1. What words do you use to describe/define the phrase “spiritual healing”? 

2. What stories do you tell about “spiritual healing” that fit your description/definition? 

The research started with a sampling of 99 UCC churches and has now expanded to include other Christian 

denominations (Protestant and Catholic), Jewish, and most recently Muslim.  The study started as a national 

research project and is now international. 

Bobbie’s mission is to start the conversation of “Spiritual Healing”.  How do we experience God’s presence 

in our every day lives? 

We have started our first Spiritual Life Group at the POUCC to explore how we experience God’s presence 

in our every day lives.  Our group is being led by Janna Thompson and Sherian Buller with additional mem-

bers Levi Zinke, Lauren Scalf, Carol Strickland, Tracy Davis, Milissa Davis, Sara Bryan, Cassandra Higgins 

and Joe Thompson. 

We invite each of you to also start asking yourselves these questions.  God wants us to have an intimate rela-

tionship and what better way than to acknowledge that God is with us in every moment of every day. 

May we all experience God’s presence in our every day lives.  In faith, Sher Buller  

BOOKS WRITTEN:  Taking a Chance on God-Exploring God’s Presence in our Lives: by Reverend Bobbie 

McKay, Ph.D. and Lewis A. Musil; Healing the Spirit-Stories of Transformation: by Reverend Bobbie 

McKay, Ph.D. and Lewis  A. Musil; When God Becomes Real-Stories of Presence, Models of Church: by 

Bobbie McKay, Ph.D.  
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Thrift Store Report: We ended June with a total income of $18,401.50 for the year. 

Summer is definitely upon us and we continue to operate the shop at regular hours. Thanks 

to those who step up to work an extra shift now and then. As always, your donations are 

needed.  Household items, kitchen items and knick-knacks are always popular with our cus-

tomers as well as shoes, purses, jewelry. Many of our shoppers bring donations as well and 

we are truly blessed to be able to help many in need.  Thank you, Barb Pountain    
 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

THE GIFT & THRIFT STORE    

          GETTING TO KNOW OUR WILLING WORKERS  

We were both born and raised in Detroit, MI.  We met while working for General Motors in Facility Manage-

ment.  We have five children and six grandchildren.  The kids live all over the US with one in Costa Rica.  

We’ve been working at the Thrift Store for about eight years.  It’s a new adventure each time!  We get to know 

so many nice customers!! 
 

Our favorite things to do are going to the beach, swimming, gardening, fishing, travel and dining out.  We plan 

on vacationing in MI this Summer and taking a few long weekend vacations in Florida.  Tom & Mary Ann 

Sumners 

NOTES OF THANKS 

Many thanks to Bob & Ruth Brewster, Cindy Deitch, Bill & Susie Greiff, June 

Ferreri,  Bob Gaither, Don Schweitzer, Margaret Yaeger, Sher, Aydan, Blake & 

Elijah Buller, Ric Pountain, Jeanette Campbell & Blaine from Star Landscaping 

for their hard work in cleaning up the grounds and the kitchen on Saturday, July 

21st. Great Job!  

A Big Thank You to Bob Brewster for the beautiful framing job he did on the 

Bonnie Morisset painting in the Sanctuary.   

Thanks for all your prayers, phone calls and e-mails during and following Bill’s hos-

pital stay and his death on July 14th.  I appreciate your thoughtfulness and love dur-

ing this difficult time.  Betty Heffner 

Note: Memorial Service for Bill will be on Saturday, September 8th at 11:00 AM. 

Thank you so much for thinking of me at this difficult period in my life.  I cer-

tainly wish I were back in Florida with friends.  Ruth Seibert 

http://us.mg205.mail.yahoo.com/ya/download?fid=Inbox&mid=2_0_0_1_129587_AOvTimIAAXRKT%2F8sKgv4xBWjP%2F4&pid=2&tnef=&YY=1342196281305&newid=1&clean=0&inline=1


POUCC Impressions August 2012 Page 6 

 

 

A WORD ABOUT THE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

 

 Bob and Kay Russell sent Pastor Bill a piece about our denomination by Bishop John Spong: 

 

A Salute to the United Church of Christ 

July 26, 2012 

Sometimes, as one goes about the normal duties of one’s professional life, a pattern of activity slowly becomes 

visible until one wonders why this had not been seen before. When that happens, it is good to stop, to notice, to 

put the pieces together, to seek to understand and then to formulate the new insight so that it can become com-

mon knowledge. 

This was my experience in the first part of this year when I was invited to a number of churches in what might 

be called the heartland of America. In every incidence, the church to which I was asked to deliver lectures 

stood out in its community like a beacon of light. It was always the church in that community that engaged the 

issues of the day. It was the congregation in that community that encouraged people to think and to study. It 

was a church more interested in genuine education than it was in ecclesiastical propaganda. It was a congrega-

tion willing to be controversial, willing to stand up for truth in the public marketplace. It was a church that did 

not require that the brains of its people be checked at the door prior to worship. It was a congregation whose 

members cared about their world, their community, themselves and their pastor. These churches also projected 

vitality and they were all growing. The revelation that ultimately emerged, however, was that each one of these 

congregations was a part of the United Church of Christ-Congregational denomination. This fact was so con-

sistent that I concluded it could not be just a coincidence and that something about the United Church of Christ 

must be at least in part responsible and so my appreciation for this denomination soared. 

Perhaps, I thought, this church can be the one Christian denomination that will inspire, bring about and partici-

pate in the necessary reformation required to break the Christian faith out of its dying patterns, it’s no longer 

believable theological understandings and its medieval worship practices. Maybe this can be the church that 

will break the traditional Christian paradigm based on human depravity and transform it to a paradigm based 

on human wholeness. Until these aspects of Christianity are faced, engaged and changed, there is, I believe, 

little realistic hope for a Christian future… 

So to these churches and to the leadership of the National United Church of Christ, I first raise my hand in sa-

lute for your courage and your dedication. Second, I stand before you in awe for what you have meant in my 

life and in the life of Christianity itself. Third, I bow my head and my heart in thanksgiving for your witness to 

the Truth. 

~John Shelby Spong 

http://johnshelbyspong.com/2012/07/26/a-salute-to-the-united-church-of-christ 

“A New Christianity for a New World” 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: Anyone interested in helping with  

 our Fellowship Ministry, please call June Ferreri at 322-4099. 

 

HELP WANTED 

http://johnshelbyspong.com/2012/07/26/a-salute-to-the-united-church-of-christ
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————————————————————————————————————————— 

 PLEASE HELP:  Mission Boxes are located throughout the building. Please remember your gift 

goes a long way in helping so many who are in such great need. 

We continue to collect food items to donate to the Episcopal Help Center   Please be 

generous and make sure all donations have NOT passed their expiration dates 

(clearly marked on all cans, boxes, and containers).  We need to remember to bring 

in food during the slimmer Summer months. There is a specific need for rice and 

peanut butter...PLEASE donate ONLY 1 pound bags of rice and 1 pound jars of 

peanut butter so they can be given to individual families.  

SPECIAL OFFERINGS 

                         MISSION OFFERINGS 

                   YOUR FOOD BASKET DONATIONS 

     ANNUAL MILITARY COLLECTION: Thanks to all who donated to this 

     worthy cause. Your  generosity is greatly appreciated by our heroes serving us 

     overseas. The following is a list of the donations we received:   

                        Applesauce:  3 boxes,  Aspirin: 4 bottles, Band Aids: 3 boxes, Beef Jerky: 5 

bags, Candy: 5 bags, Coffee: 3 bags, Cookies: 30 packs of M&M, Crackers: 10 boxes, Crystal Light: 

18 boxes, Deodorant: 12 canisters,  Floss: 4 packs, Foot Powder: 5 canisters, Gum: 2 bags, Hand 

Sanitizers: 12 bottles, Insoles: 9 packs, Lib Balm: 9 tubes, Lotions/Creams: 33 bottles, Lozenges: 3 

bags, Mouthwash: 10 bottles, Peanuts: 4 cans, Raisins: 2 boxes, Sewing Kits: 2: Shampoo: 8 bottles, 

Shaving Kits, 3, Soap: 4 bars, Sunscreens: 1 tube, Tampons: 2 boxes, Toothbrushes: 21, Toothpaste: 

128 tubes, Trail Mix: 7 bags, Tuna: 4 pouches, Vitamins: 1 box, Wet Ones: 21 boxes.  

We also included dozens of beautifully decorated cards made by the children and signed by us all. A big 

Thank You to Chuck Konopsky for delivering the items to the Armory.   

CELEBRATING THE SPIRIT OF CAREGIVING: On Sunday, Septem-

ber 9th, the 11th Annual 5K/10K Run & Walk to benefit Halifax Health 

Hospice will take place at the Kenneth W. Parker Amphitheater in Port Or-

ange City Circle.  Registration opens at 6:00 AM with the Walk/Run begin-

ning at 7:30 AM and a Kiddie Dash at 8:20 AM. We are planning to form a 

TEAM HERE to participate in this worthwhile cause. Entry Fees are as fol-

lows:1/4 Mile Kiddie Dash (10 & under)-$5, 5K Run-$25/$15 Youth, 5K 

Walk- $25/$15 Youth, 10K Run-$30/$25 Youth, Caregiver Supporter (not  

present)-$25.  If interested, please contact Kathy in the Church Office.  

Deadline for entry is September 2nd. 
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Every Second Thursday at  6:00 pm, POUCC has a wonderful Fellowship Dinner in the Jim Reed 

room. If you have attended, you already know that we EAT, TALK, LAUGH, SING and ENJOY 

each other’s company. If YOU have not attended, isn’t it time for you to put this time on your cal-

endar? 

 

The food is Pot Luck and it is delicious!  Just bring your favorite main or side dish, salad, or           

dessert.  Of course, bring your appetite and laughter as well! 

 

Make your plans to come to the next dinner Thursday August 9th.   

    

             SECOND THURSDAY FELLOWSHIP DINNER 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

Sunday, AUGUST 5, 8:15—9:30 AM to benefit the Youth Group’s activi-

ties.  Tickets are available for a  $2.00 minimum donation.  Come and enjoy a great 

breakfast before the 9:45 Combined Service. In the picture, our pancake chefs Elijah 

Buller, Hunter Bryan, Kaylei Wierzbicki, Jackie Gaither, Payton Bryan, Cassie Hig-

gins, Lauren Scalf & Sara Bryan show their skills and talent. 

COFFEE FELLOWSHIP SCHEDULE 

            Schedule for the Sunday Fellowship Hour is as follows:  

                                        August-Deacons  

                                    September-Fellowship. 
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FIRST ANNUAL DAYTONA CUBS OUTING: We had 38 attend the 

Cubs game on Sat. July 14th and a great time was had by all. The fellow-

ship, fireworks, picture giveaway were terrific.  Although the Cubs didn’t 

come away with a victory, it was still an exciting evening and we plan to 

do it again next year!  

CONGRATULATIONS AND WELCOME: To our newest member Jackie Clough who  

was received into the Church by Reaffirmation of Faith on  Sunday, July 15th.  Jackie has  

been active in the congregation serving as a Sunday School teacher in past years.  
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS: On Sunday, August 5th, beginning at 9:45 AM  we will 

have our second Combined Service of the Summer. Our final Combined Service will be on 

Sunday, September 2nd.  

 

UPDATED 2012 DIRECTORY: Available in the Church Office.  A special thank-

you goes out to Lauren Scalf who gathered and organized our data base for the new 

directory.  Lauren, you did a terrific job...we couldn’t have done it without you! 

CHOOSE YOUR SERMON AUGUST: Pastor Bill has chosen the following top-

ics: 8/5-Prayer, submitted by Bob Brewster, 8/12-Temptation-Joey Thompson, 

8/19-Creation-Dee Dardeen and 8/26-Fear of the Lord & Wisdom-Carol Strick-

land & Don Schweitzer.  Looks like a very interesting and enlightening August.  

CALLING ALL VOICES: Our first Choir Practice will take place on Wednesday, Au-

gust 29th at 7:30PM and the first Anthem will be sung on Sunday, September 9th.  Please 

come and join us.  All are welcome.  Dr. Tom Naus 

NAVY BOUND: Please plan on attending our services on Sunday, August 12th as 

we say goodbye and wish the best of luck to Trey Zinke who will be leaving for his 

assignment in the Navy.  The Zinke family will host the Coffee Hour that morning.  
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AUGUST Birthdays*   

Harold Kransi 

Eva Brewster 

Skylar Davis 

Blanche Northcutt 

Doreen Wheeler 

Sherian Buller 

Rusty Ashley 

Janna Thompson 

Harry Scharadin 

Bill Nicholls 

Joe Rogers 

Joanne Flatt 

Elaine Johnson 

“Mac” McDonald 

Jeannie Taylor 

8/1 

8/5 

8/7 

8/8 

 

 

 

8/9 

8/10 

 

8/17 

8/19 

 

8/24 

8/27 

AUGUST Anniversaries* 

 

 

Joe & Carol Rogers 

Joe & Janna Thompson 

Tom & Mary Ann Sumners 

8/5/1966 

8/17/1990 

8/26/1989 

  

Note: *Please contact the church office to update 

our records if we missed your birthday or anni-

versary. 

               
 
              PRAYER REQUESTS* 

Special Needs: 
  All of Our Military & Their Families 

Victims of the Colorado Shooting 

 Family/Friends of Bill Heffner Member of POUCC  

 Tracey Bailey & Family      Friends of Buller Family  

 Jack Boston      Friends of Bob & Sheila Fisher 

 Fred Campbell     Member of POUCC  

 Mary Daigneau      Member of POUCC 

 Jim & Ande Danhauer    Friends of Joe Thompson 

 Karen Donahue                         Sister of Harold Kransi 

 Amelia Dyer      Friends of Sheila & Bob Fisher 

 Rev. Christopher Graham    UCC Pastor with ALS  

 F/F of Dixs Harper     Brother of Roger Harper 

 F/F of Rev. George LaVoo       UCC Pastor in Florida 

 F/F of Victor Lucas                   Friends of Buller Family 

 Mac McDonald                         Member of POUCC 

 Helen McGuffie     Member of POUCC 

 Lauren Merklin     Friend of Wierzbicki Family 

 Glenna Price      Sister of  Mary Ann Stewart 

 Gerald Scherrer                Friend of Joe Thompson  

 Sara Wassner                            Mother of Pastor Bill 

 Bud Wittler      Friend of Joe Thompson 

Bret & Family      Friends of Buller Family 

                              In Care Facilities: 
Rosemary Smith                        Member (Sterling House) 

 

          Ongoing Prayers  
Helen Acri, Harry Balmes, Kimberly Comfort, Gary Crippin, Dwight Flatt, 
Alan Jerousek, Bob Kirlin, Sr., Lawson Lewis, Isalene and Dean Montgom-
ery, Alice Morsey, Charlene Mullins & Mother, Terry Ruehmer, Ricky Saw-
yer, Kristel Smith, Roy Spiller, Bobby Tamaris, Steven Teeter, Will Welch, 
Jean Wishart, John and Willene Middlebrooks 

*The Prayer Chain prays regularly for the entire church family of POUCC in 

addition to those listed above.  Please contact the Church office (788-

0920) or Jeanette Campbell (788-4959) with your prayer requests.  If you 

wish a request to  be published, your request will remain in the bulletin for 

two weeks before being removed.  

MEMORIAL SERVICE: We were all sad-

dened by the loss  of our dear friend and fellow 

member Bill Heffner who passed away on July 

14th.  A Memorial Service celebrating his life 

will take place on Saturday, September 8th at 

11:00 AM.      
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Thrift Store Hours: M-F  9 am – 3 pm                     Church Office Hours: M-F 9 am - 1 pm 

Join us for Fellowship & Refreshments Each Sunday Between Services 

POUCC AUGUST 2012 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 

Palmetto House 

5:30 pm 

2 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

3 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

4 

5 

Breakfast 

8:15-9:30 am 

Combined  

Service 

9:45 am 

6 

 

7  
 Terrific 

Tuesdays 
6:00 – 8:00 pm 

Cookout 

at  Wierzbicki’s 

8  

 

9 

Fellowship  

Dinner 

6:00 pm 

10 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

11 

   Dr. Naus’ 

  Pop Group 
Practice 

      9:00 am 

12 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 

10:45 am 

13 

 

14 Election Day  

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

6:00 – 8:00 pm 

      Pool Party 

at Schafer’s 

15 

 

Palmetto House 

5:30 pm 

16 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

 

 

17 

 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

18 

 

19 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 

10:45 am 

20 

 

21 
 

22 

 

23 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

 

24 

 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

25 

26 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional 

10:45 am 

27 

 

28 

 

29 

Palmetto House 

5:30 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

30  31   
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